
   

 
 

 

TO  : THE NEWS EDITORS 
 
FROM  : MPUMALANGA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
 
DATE  : 17 SEPTEMBER 2014 
 
SUBJECT : DEPARTMENT MOURNS THE PASSING ON OF ONE OF  
   IT’S LONG SERVING OFFICIALS  
__________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Mpumalanga Department of Education is deeply saddened by the sudden 
passing of Mr. Joe Popayi Moyane who was attached to the Human Resource 
Management Directorate. 
 
The late Mr. Moyane joined the Department on 22 February 1982, under the Human 
Resource Directorate from the time it was based in Middleburg.  
 
The Memorial and Funeral services have been scheduled as follows;  
 
Memorial Service: 
  
Date  : 18 September 2014 
 
Time  : 14H00 
 
Venue : Ingwenyama Lodge (White River)   

The funeral service is scheduled as follows: 

Date  : 21 September 2014 (Sunday) 

Time  : 07h00 

Venue : Msogwaba   

The Department would like to extend its heartfelt gratitude for his contribution 

towards its growth over the past years. He is an epitome of true patriotism who gave 

32 years of his life to serving the people of Mpumalanga and the country. 

 

The Department conveys its deepest condolences to the Moyane family, friends and 

all those that are affected by this sad development.  

 

May his soul rest in peace. 



   

 

Issued by the Mpumalanga Department of Education. 

 

For more information contact Gerald Sambo at 081 526 7802 or 

g.sambo@education.mpu.gov.za  
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